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	Edison Township Open Space

Advisory Committee

C/O Walter Stochel Jr. 2118 Oak Tree Rd. Edison, NJ 08820



Edison Township Council

100 Municipal Blvd.

Edison, NJ 08817

August 26, 2007

RE:  Visco/South Congregation Jehovah’s Witnesses

Dear Council Members,

The Edison Township Open Space Advisory Committee has received a copy of a letter dated July 26, 2007 from Stephen Barcan of Wilentz Goldman & Spitzer about a proposed development on the western border of Edison Township.

The Committee offers the following comments:

1.  The letter requests that the Township permit a road to be built through Township owned Block 595-C Lot 2.

a. Please be advised that Block 595-C Lot 2 is listed as “Wholly Undeveloped Lands Held For Recreation And Conservation Purposes” on the Edison Township Recreation and Open Space Inventory (ROSI) as parcel # 129 Gilbert St.   The ROSI is on file with the NJDEP Green Acres Program.  (See Attached)

b. Since this parcel is on the ROSI, any diversion from recreational, or conservation use would have to be approved by the Green Acres Program and the State House Commission.

c. Block 595-C Lot 2 is adjacent to Block 595-E Lot 2, and Block 594-B Lot 1 both of which are on the ROSI, and comprise 3.18 acres of protected open space.

d. Nearby, there are 595-A lots 4-10,11A-16 (.79 acres), and 595-G Lot 2 (.44 acres), are also on the ROSI.

2. The remaining vacant land in this area was recommended for preservation in the 1999 Edison Township Open Space Report, which was incorporated into the 2003 Master Plan as an appendix to the 2003 Master Plan, and the 2004 Edison Township Open Space Report.

3. The letter requests that the Township Council take various actions to permit development in this area, such as vacating streets.  The Committee recommends that the Township Council take no action on the vacating of the streets or any action that will lead to the development of this site.

4. The letter mentions previous approvals granted for subdivisions on this site in 1989.  The Council should be aware that just after these developments were approved the US Government brought charges against the developer for violating the freshwater wetlands act by submitting a number of applications for this site, which lead to the conviction of the developer.   The Council should investigate the outcome of that case, and determine if the filing of documents with the Edison Planning Board in 1989 were false.  Additionally it should be investigate if the conviction of the Federal charges voided any approvals by Edison.

Thank you,

Walter R. Stochel Jr.

Chair-Edison Open Space Advisory Committee.

